Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

November 17, 2014
   Memorial Hall    7 p.m.

Call to Order: Chairman Payne called the meeting to order at Memorial Hall at 7 p.m.  Other members present: Robert Manners, Joe Judd, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 

Media Present: None.

Acceptance of Minutes: Bob put forward the motion to accept minutes as read for November 3, 2014, Joe seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.

Noteworthy News:
Bob noted the anonymous $100,000 donation the library received in the past week.

John noted Moonlight Magic would take place November 28 and urged residents to be cautious driving as many children and pedestrians will be out for the event.

.
Department Liaison Reports: 
Police: Joe said police activity in the town has been quiet.  Terry noted the request for a decision regarding the sale of the property currently owned by the Jehovah’s Witness for use as a new police station was returned as they are no longer receiving mail at that address.  Terry will re-send to new address they are using.

Senior Center: Joe is looking at community block grant ideas.
Town Hall: Discussed in Old Business.
Pratt Building: Bob said they are ready to go out to bid with the assistance of architect Margo Jones in January for roof and external repairs and modifications.
Highway Department: John said Dick Howe of Buckland passed all appropriate tests and will begin work next week as a member of the highway department.

Public Restrooms: Selectmen discussed various options and ideas for the creation of public restrooms and information center.
Franklin County Technical School: Bob noted the school will likely be looking for funding for capital improvements in the upcoming budget season.  Specifically, the school is looking to replace all windows and doors.  Projected costs may come in at about $1.5 million.  Bob said this is the first time in 30 years the school will be asking for money for capital improvements.
Public Comment: None.  

Appointments: An appointment with Shelburne Cultural Council member Daniel Lieberman and potential appointee, Mary Kay Hoffman was cancelled due to inclement weather.  The selectmen will reschedule the appointment as they would like to meet with all candidates (for any council/ board etc.) prior to appointment.
Old Business: 

Memorial Hall Roof Replacement: WPI Construction has signed the contract and provided all required bid documents.  Work should begin soon.

FRCOG RE: Franklin Regional Planning Board and Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy Committee - FRCOG representative, Linda Dunlavy indicated that she may be changing the complexity of the Committee.  Members of the Selectboard will continue to seek representation from Shelburne. 

Dept. of Revenue Free Cash Certification $161,127 (prior year $288,871): The town’s Free Cash amount was reduced by approximately $35,000 this year due to a misunderstanding relating to a  reduction made in the budget for snow and ice last year.  MGL Chapter 44, section 31D allows towns to incur liability and make expenditures in any fiscal year in excess of available appropriations for snow and ice removal providing that the appropriation for such purposes in said fiscal year equaled or exceeded the appropriation for said purposes in the prior fiscal year.

Leo Ojala, Long Range Planning Committee RE: Appointment of Whit Sanford: Selectmen reiterated they would prefer to meet with candidates prior to appointments.  John requested that Terry schedule Leo and Whit for a subsequent meeting.  Discussion of “advisory” roll vs. board “alternates.”  John asked Terry to research.

Chapter 74 Vocational Technical Education RE: Notification 2015/2016 School Year: A Mohawk student has chosen to attend Smith Vocational School for the next three years.  The town will be responsible for a roughly estimated $25,000 per year for the student including transportation costs.  John asked Joe to look into potential reimbursements the town may be able to receive relating to costs for the student.   
Other Business:

Performance Evaluation Hearing, Comcast Cable Contract Shelburne: Selectmen submitted a letter to Comcast requesting a performance evaluation hearing Dec. 15, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. during the scheduled selectmen’s meeting.  

Request from Trans Canada Hydro: Joe noted a request from Trans Canada to possibly install fencing near the river to make the area safer.  Joe indicated that Trans Canada would install the fencing along a cement wall near the dam/riverbank.  Viewing the area will not be impeded.  Joe will follow up on the request.
Correspondence: 

Highland Village Tenants Association RE: Thank You: The association thanked the town for recent improvements to Highland Village via funding from CDBG.
Public Comment: None.
Adjournment: Joe presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:34 p.m.  Bob seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cris Carl
